TOWN OF ANTRIM

P. O. Box 248

Antrim, NH 03440

SELECTMEN'S MEETING NOVEMBER 24, 1986 MINUTES

The meeting was called to order with the Fledge of Allegiance at 7:30 PM. Attending were Rachel Reinstein, John Jones, Keith Boatright and Road Agent Bob Varnum.

A request by John Forgit to use less salt on the road leading to the college was discussed. Mr. Forgit has had higher levels of sodium in tests of his well water. The Road Agent will investigate and discuss the problem with Mr. Forgit.

Harry Fage and Elizebeth Wengeler discussed converting a dwelling on Concord St. into a two family apartment and office space. They were advised to measure the necessary setbacks and complete a building permit for change of use.

The Road Agent discussed an anonymous complaint regarding employees of the Highway Department being home during the day and plowing their own driveways with Town equipment. It was noted that because of the use of compensatory time off given in lieu of overtime pay, it is not unusual for employees to be off duty during normal working hours. The selectmen had no objection to the plowing because town equipment is often kept at employee's residences to save time and gas driving back and forth to the town barn.

John and Sonja McKinnley appeared to request the possibility of purchasing that section of Bracket Road running through their property. The part of the road in question is Class VI. They were advised to submit the request in the form of a letter and that their would request would have to be considered at Town Meeting.

Kenneth Boucher came in to discuss business use of his property on Route 202 North. Because his plan involved subdividing his lot, he was referred to the Planning Board.

Town Counsel, Lloyd Henderson, joined the meeting. He found that Bracket Road on the McKinnley's property was discontinued by vote at the Town Meeting in 1977 and, thus, did belong to the abutting owners. There was no telephone number for the McKinnley's, so Bob Varnum agreed to contact them in person to tell them of this finding.

Town Counsel was asked why charitable organizations could place articles on the Town Warrant while individuals had to use the petition method. He replied that it was common practice, and, such articles were being introduced with the Selectmen's permission.

Town Counsel will contact Donald Knapton concerning wording in the deed conveying land to the Town when Mr. Knapton returns from vacation.

Selectmen approved building permits for Donald and Marilyn Phelps and David and Beth Raimondi. An Intent to Cut was approved for Nunzio Zappala/Mary Von Loendorsloat and Knute Sorbye.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:35 PM.